HE-C1-1

Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care

Office of the Minister

10th Floor, Hepburn Block 80 Grosvenor Street Toronto ON M7A 2C4 Tel 416-327-4300 Fax 416-326-1571 www.health.gov.on.ca Ministère de la Santé et des Soins de longue durée

Bureau du ministre

10^e étage, édifice Hepburn 80, rue Grosvenor Toronto ON M7A 2C4 Tél 416-327-4300 Téléc 416-326-1571 www.health.gov.on.ca



HLTC2976FL-2010-617

FFB 1 4 2011

Mr. Emil Kolb Chair Peel Regional Board of Health 10 Peel Centre Drive Brampton ON L6T 4B9

Dear Mr. Kolb: Emil

REFERRAL TO
RECOMMENDED
DIRECTION REQUIRED
RECEIPT RECOMMENDED

On behalf of the McGuinty government, I would like to take this opportunity to express my appreciation for the important work you do in support of Ontario's public health system.

I am pleased to confirm that the province has approved one-time funding of up to \$201,746 (at 75%) for Peel Public Health for the period ending March 31, 2011 to support obesity prevention initiatives.

In a subsequent letter, Allison J. Stuart, Assistant Deputy Minister, Public Health Division, will be writing to Dr. David Mowat, Medical Officer of Health, Peel Public Health, to provide administrative and accountability details.

In closing, please accept my sincere thanks for the ongoing contributions you and your staff make in an effort to provide Ontarians with the strong public health system they deserve.

Sincerely,

Deb Matthews Minister

Deb Mothers

COPY TO:
FOR:
Chair
CAO
Corporate Services

Employee and Business
Services

Health Services

Human Services

Peel Living